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Hello everyone

We’re reaching the end of the term 2.
Preparation for St John’s Festival is well
underway. In this week’s newsletter
read about the upgrades to our sports
facilities as well as the progress made
on the hydroponic garden next to

the tuckshop. Our Outreach group
invites you to join in their Mandela Day
Initiative and don’t forget to go to the
market to hear a variety of interesting
talks dear to all parents on the subject
of children’s health and wellness.

For children, there is no greater joy than
sitting in the branches of a tree and

term (Friday, 22 July) school finishes at watching the world go by underneath you.

12.20pm for everyone.

A reminder that on the last day of

Next term we come to the highly anticipated Class 11 individual project
presentations. To whet your appetite, this week’s Food for Thought showcases
one project from last year that continued into this year and is now complete.
Cassia Holtz, Class 12, undertook to convert an old container into a tiny, habitable
home for her Class 11 project. You will be amazed at what she has achieved. Scroll
down for the full story.

Keep warm and enjoy the weekend.
Mandy

Mandy Triaca | Communications | mtriaca@michaelmount.co.za
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Community News

St John’s Festival

The much loved St John’s Festival takes place in the last week of term. Details have
been emailed to all parents in the primary and high schools. Here’s a quick reminder
of the timing:

High School St John’s Festival
Wednesday, 20 June
starting at 6pm sharp

in the Auditorium
Primary School St John’s Festival
Thursday, 21 June.

Children to be in their classrooms by 5.30pm.

Making lanterns in Class 6

Parents to be seated in the auditorium by 5.45pm.
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Barometer for Success

by Ella Dessington

Joy of Choral-laboration!

On Friday the 8th of June we had the
wonderful Verdi Choir join our primary
school classes 2-7 in an incredible
choral-laboration. It was a remarkable
experience for all who took part and the
parents who were able to attend where
all in agreement. A special mention of
thanks must go to Miss. Ciasulli and Mr. De Lange for forging ahead and creating
such a wonderful melodious and harmonic space.

Thank you as well to the parents who bought tickets and attended. Your generous
ticket donation was greatly appreciated by the Verdi Choir. We hope this is the first
of many annual choral-laborations to come. Don’t miss out next year! Thank you all
for making this such a success.

MySchool

MySchool makes the difference to this school!
Have you got your card? Get it now by emailing
Ella at sdm(@michaelmount.co.za!

In the last 3 months MySchool has earned the school
R6,184.28 in April real money. Please make sure to
swipe your card at every opportunity you get.

HyrdoVeggie

HydroVeggie has teamed up with MMWS to develop our tuck-shop garden

and have generously sponsored us with organic seeds, organic greens, a new
innovative organic hydroponic system and their expertise in developing a
successful veggie garden. This initiative is already providing fresh organic greens to
the tuck-shop kitchen and there’s more to come in 6 weeks’ time.

We will keep you posted as HyrdoVeggie and MMWS turn their thumbs to
sustainable greens. Check HydroVeggie out on Facebook or take alook at

their website if you're thinking about putting in something organic.
http://www.hydroveggie.co.za/ The wonderful HydoVeggie people honestly
know their organics and their hydroponics. Just come and take a look at our tuck-
shop garden.

Michael Mount Waldorf Alumni & Friends

In 2019 Waldorf will turn 100 and, with this momentous occasion, we at Michael
Mount Waldorf would like to “meet you where you are” by beginning the MMWS
Alumni & Friends group as we host a St Johns Reunion Festival especially for you!
This event will be taking place on the 19th July 2019. So, if you ever attended,
matriculated from or just have a passion for Michael Mount Waldorf... this is for
you... and in the lead up to this event we would love to hear from you, catch up
with your story and see what you and your families now look like, or hear what
you've been getting up to.

Please feel free to send us your story at foundation@michaelmount.co.za.
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Bounce

Term 3, 19 August; 14h00-16hoo

Our second Michael Mount Waldorf School goes Bounc-ing event will take place on
the 19th August at 14h00-16h00. So now is the time to save the date! Tickets will be
on sale from the beginning of Term 3.

Using the Sports Levy to
upgrade sports facilities
by Rory Wilson

With the basketball court now complete,
the surrounds are being upgraded to
include and feature the following facilities.

Underground drainage has been completed and storm water management is underway.
Excavation has taken place at the bottom of the main field to level an area which will
feature a terraced and grassed area for volleyball and gymnastics as well as creating a
green space. A retaining wall is at foundation stage to prevent the erosion of the main
field and the bank known as ‘magic mountain’. Once the retaining wall and terrace

are complete, the remaining area will be brick paved including a set of stairs, and a
ramp to access the area. A new four-station drinking fountain has been completed and
commissioned. A palisade fence will be constructed around both the swimming pool
and climbing wall allowing for restricted and supervised access. On the east side of the
basketball court, a 2 metre plinth is planned which will accommodate 4 X 5000 litre Jojo
tanks for harvesting water from the basketball roof. This water will be used to maintain
the poollevel, as well as subsidise the irrigation of the green spaces.

Space has been allocated for future development of a change room and shower facility
which will have double sided access enabling use from both the swimming pool side, as
well as the basketball facility.
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